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School Staffing 2016 

Below is a draft plan for classes in 2016. Please note that this plan could change at any time. 

The position of Principal will progress to Merit Selection in Term 1, pending any transfers 

that may match the vacancy: 
 

Classes 

Kindergarten -  Mrs Doherty 

Year 1 -   Mrs Stacee Hunt (interim teacher awaiting staffing decision) 

Year 2 -  Mr Root (Term 1 pending staffing decision regarding Mr Dixon’s 

vacancy) 

Year 3/4/5/6 -  Innovative and exciting team teaching approach to the primary group 

taught by Mr Hughes-Clapp &  Mrs Manson  
 

Library, Teacher and Principal release  Ms Piggin  

Learning and Support Teacher  Mrs Jenny Root  
 

Non Teaching Staff 

School Admin Manager   Mr Symons 

School Admin Officier &    Mrs Jensen  

Learning support officer   

Grounds     Mr Visser  

School Counsellor    TBC 
 

Presentation Night 

Tonight’s presentation begins at 7.00pm. Students will need to be there by 6.30pm. Today 

all students and staff will attend Orange High School to rehearse for tonight’s Presentation. 

Students will travel by bus to OHS where they will run through the program before 

walking to Cook Park to be collected by parents at 3.15 (Clinton St Gate – Eastern Side).  

If it is wet… 

If it is wet, we will return to school by bus and pick up will be as normal. Look out for a 

facebook message or call the school office if you are unsure of the weather arrangements.  
 

Year 6 Morning Tea 

A morning tea has been organised for Year 6 students and their parents next Tuesday 15
th,

 

December. We would like to thank our Year 6 parents for their support of Canobolas Public. 

We will also honour the leadership of our Year 6 students. Traditionally, Year 5 caters for 

the morning tea. Please see Kyra McKay who is coordinating catering if you are able to 

assist. 
 

Library Books 

We have a number of library books that must be returned as soon as possible. Please have a 

good look at home and get them into school for our stocktake next week. 
 

Outstanding School Accounts 

We have a number of accounts, most in relation to band, that must be finalised for 2015. 

Please contact the school office and make payment at your earliest convienience. 
 

Last Day Term 4 

Wednesday the 16
th

 December will be the last day for students at school this term. The first 

day of school for all students in 2016 will be Thursday 28
th

 January.  

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

   December 

 

9
th

  Presentation Night 
14

th
  Year 6 Dinner 

15
th
  Year 6 Morning Tea 

16
th
  Last Day Term 4    

17
th
  SDD Teachers 

18
th
  SDD Teachers 

 

January    2016 

 

27
th
   SDD Teachers 

28
th
  First Day for 

Students 2016 
 

February    2016 

 

10
th
   OSSA Swimming 

Carnival 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 
 

 

 
 

MAPLE TREES FOR SALE 

$1 Each 
 

We have been collecting and potting 

little Maple trees from gardens for 

the last term. 

If you would like one, please contact 

Bart, Harry B or Xavier in Year 5 

and 6 classroom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6  

2015  

Bart Moore and Harry Buckland  

selling Maple trees. 

 

Year 6  

2015 
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Canobolas Public School P&C News        
 

President: Melissa Caulfield    Vice Presidents: Adelie Badman & Alison Ferguson  

Treasurer: Amanda Gleeson     Secretary: Cassy Murphy 

 

 

 

 
 

                       Thursday Cake Day Roster 
 

        This Week – 10
th

 December 
 

Pollack-Bennett   Evans   Barnes   Vigers  Molony 
 

       

                  

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTE DUE TO ALLERGIES 

The School asks that parents don’t send nut related foods or 

meringues to school due to student allergies 

Kyra McKay Contact – 0448 192 260 

THANK YOU  

 

Fruit Salad Day – Last day Term 4 
The P&C will be here next Wednesday 

providing fruit salad for recess, no cost to the 

children.  Thanks to those who have offered 

to help, remember to bring a sharp knife and 

chopping board.  
 

        

 

 

 

 

 
 

Another school year is drawing to a close, with holidays just around the corner.  I’d like to thank the 

members of the P&C Committee, Cassy, Amanda, Adelie and Alison – without your support throughout 

the year, the P&C doesn’t function.  Also a huge thank you to all of those parents who have helped out 

during 2015 in any way big or small – it is always appreciated.  Thanks to Kyra who has dedicated her 

Thursday mornings to ensuring there are always enough cakes for all of the children – even if that 

means buying lamingtons or donuts just before recess!!!   

Finally, have a wonderful festive season – enjoy the holidays, if you are going away 

please travel safely and see you back a school on Thursday, 28
th

 January, 2016.  
 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . 

 

On behalf of the P&C, I would like to wish Shaun all the very best in your new venture.  

Our loss will be their gain.  You’re support of all things P&C, and your dedication to 

our school over the past years has been fantastic- you will be missed by many – Good 

Luck for the next phase of your life. 
 

 


